Statement of Portugal

33rd session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group

Nicaragua

Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Nicaragua and salutes the adoption of the Act against Trafficking in Persons in 2015 as well as the progress in reducing the number of poor children who had never been to school.

Portugal expresses deep concern about the continued violence in the country and arrest of political opponents, reported violent repression and arbitrary use of force against demonstrators and the press, which led to the loss of lives, restrains to the rights to freedom of assembly, association, expression and of the media.
We recommend that Nicaragua:

i) Refrains from resorting to violence and give the highest priority to the implementation of a credible and inclusive reconciliation and dialogue process; 

ii) Allows access to the country to the special procedures of the Human Rights Council that requested to conduct an official visit, in accordance with the standing invitation extended by the State in 2006;

iii) Further invests and develops policies to eliminate child labour, to reduce school drop-out rates and to improve access to education in rural areas; 

iv) Develops strategies to ensure sexual education at schools aiming inter alia at reducing the numbers of teenage pregnancy and at ensuring that girls contunue to have access to education without discrimination;
v) Develops strategies to address ongoing violence against women and girls, including femicides and sexual abuse.

Thank you Mr. President.
